FFWPU Europe and the Middle East: Pilgrimage to Korea - May 2023

Michael and Fumiko Balcomb
March 25, 2023

Dear Families,

Registration is now open for members who would like to join the planned Hyojeong Pilgrimage to Korea
for the dedication of the Cheonwongung, and surrounding ceremonies. Space is limited, so we urge
immediate registration at our dedicated website korea2023.familyfed.eu

I would like everyone that is going to Korea for the events to take a moment to ensure that they are well-
prepared to experience all that True Parents are arranging - both internally and externally. Although many
dedications have taken place in the past, this will be the only time that the Cheon Won Gung and the
Cheon Il Sanctum, Heavenly Parent's Holy Temple, will be dedicated. So, | would like to invite those that
will be in Korea for the May events to offer some extra devotion in preparation:

I propose that each person that is going to Korea for the events pays a portion of their registration fee
from their own funds - even if some or all of the rest of the costs for accommodation and flights are or
will be supported by their community or nation.

I originally suggested that the required initial deposit of 100 EUR could be the minimum suggested
personal contribution. However, | am aware that each person may have different financial circumstances -
100 EUR may not be that much for some people, but for others, it is a large sum. Therefore, each
individual can determine by themselves how much to personally contribute as a condition of devotion for
internal preparation.

In addition to that, | would like to remind everyone that each individual that coming should make or have
made a Cheon Won Gung Donation

And finally, everyone should join the 40-day regional condition to receive Special Grace.

I would like to note that, as any conditional offering should be, all these are optional and a matter of
personal decision and responsibility. Let us all reflect on how we are preparing ourselves for this occasion
and ensuring that we can get as much out of the experience as possible.

Kind regards,

Michael and Fumiko Balcomb

Regional President, Heavenly Europe and the Middle East














